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MEMORANDUM

TO:
TRAFFIC AND ROADWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE

FROM:
BRYAN W. TABERNER, SENIOR PLANNER

RE:
INTERSECTION OF COCHITUATE RAIL TRAIL AT OLD CONNECTICUT PATH

DATE:
JANUARY 16, 2002


At a Framingham Cochituate Rail Trail (CRT) Committee meeting on December 18, 2001, HTSD and the Framingham Planning Department presented the Draft Intersection design. Leading up to the meeting substantial comments were received via email from CRT Committee members and the public. At the CRT Committee meeting specific design issues were addressed and each was voted upon; the new design reflects these voted upon issues. Attached are portions of Figures 4 and 6, which are the Construction Plan and the Traffic Signal and Sign Plan respectively. Later this week copies of the completed plans will be produced and distributed to all Traffic and Roadway Safety Committee members for review. Specifications are being developed and will be distributed to Committee members long before the February Traffic and Roadway Safety Committee meeting.

One issue that has become more and more obvious is that the actual construction cost of this proposed intersection project is substantially more than was previously thought. Attached is a preliminary construction cost estimate. Because of the substantial cost associated with this intersection project I ask the Traffic and Roadway Safety Committee consider the following:

A.
Allow the intersection to be constructed without installing traffic lights. The trail would be located as presented in the new design, drainage would be improved, and porous pavement would be used for the trail surface. The intersection would have painted crosswalk, appropriate signage, and bollards to limit automobile access to the CRT. The only difference between this proposal and HTSD’s final design would be the lack of signalization.

B.
At another time, when budgets allow, the traffic signals will be installed and the intersection would be completed as show in HTSD’s design. At that time it would be necessary to replace at least two sections of concrete sidewalk, and re-stripe at least a portion of the crosswalk.

In addition to the above-mentioned work, traffic signs will be installed including advance-warning signs on both Old Connecticut Path and the CRT. This work is being coordinated with the Department of Public Works. Signs have already been ordered and will be installed as required. I ask the committee to consider this proposal and put the issue on your next meeting agenda for discussion. In addition, I would like to discuss another CRT safety issue: the intersection of the CRT and School Street.
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